	American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Minutes June 20, 2009 at Fremont Wilderness Lodge.

A tour of the facilities was conducted by the Manager and his assistant. We all agreed that the facilities were fine and that the staff appeared helpful and courteous. The decor was especially interesting, featuring carved bears and other northwestern articles.

After the tour, we had lunch and all agreed that the food was good.

The meeting was convened at 12:47 P.M. with thirteen members present. The minutes were approved as read except for one minor correction. The Treasurer’s report was accepted as given.

Announcements:

The next Commission meeting will be in Scottsbluff on August 8, 2009 at 9:00 A.M.  There is a vacancy on the Commission Board.

The delegate to the National convention will be Krystal Platt and Steve Speicher will also be attending.

The NAB convention will be in Nebraska City, July 30th through August 2nd. The Fee is $75.00.

Committee Reports:

Membership; Mark Bulger has surveyed several outreach opportunities.

Convention; The final report on this year’s convention were given in the Treasurer’s report.

Audit; It was discussed to have the bookkeeper for Share A Fare conduct an unofficial internal audit.

Corresponding Secretary reported no activity at this time.

 

Old Business:

Transportation Fund; After a long and lively discussion, Terry Brennfoerder moved have the Council interview the three applicants that had contacted Steve Speicher, Shirley Allen seconded the motion and the motion passed with the following votes; Glennie Weiland, Terry Brennfoerder, Shirley Allen and Barbara Epworth voted yes. Janice Shafer and Howard Compton voted no. It was decided that the applicants should be interviewed by July  31, 2009.

The local chapters reported on the use of the stimulus funds assigned at the last council meeting. The Lincoln chapter has used $12.00 so far and the Omaha chapter is still working on a plan.

New Business:

It was moved, seconded and passed unanimously to present Nancy Flearl with the Carl T. Curtis Award for her many services to the blind community.

It was moved, seconded and passed to list our organization on the Non Profit Metro Guide Theme Page at a cost of$93.00.

Howard Compton moved to award Radio Talking Book Service $500.00 for this year. 

It was seconded and passed unanimously. He will send them a check for $450.00 since we have already donated $50.00 for the January Newsletter.

The Lincoln chapter reported that Give A Life is still viable until the end of the current year.

The Governing Policy Documents required by the IRS were signed by all Officers.

The next Council meeting will be held in Omaha on October10, 2009.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

 

 

Shirley C. Allen, Recording Secretary


